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AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION, AFL-CIO
                                 WESTERN NEW YORK AREA LOCAL #183

                         REGULAR MEETING MINUTES for January 21, 2015  
     The meeting was called to order at 7:33 PM by President Lori Ennis. 
     The Pledge of Allegiance to our Flag was given and a moment of silence was observed in respect for the Men and Women who had fallen in service to our Country. 
                       ROLL CALL OF OFFICERS AND TRUSTEES PRESENT
                              PRESIDENT


LORI ENNIS


      VICE-PRESIDENT                      COLLEEN GIORDANO


      TREASURER


MICHELLE KWOKA


UNION TRUSTEE

BOB SCHUK
UNION TRUSTEE

KATHY KERN

UNION TRUSTEE

ANDY SCOFIELD

     Secretary Brian Lewis was not present at roll call and was excused. 
     Three Trustee positions are vacant. The local wants to fill those positions because the Trustees are needed to look after financial matters.

     The President apologized for changing the date of the meeting a couple of times and for not preparing the binder. She thanks everyone for their patience over the last couple of months. It was important that the meeting not be cancelled outright.
                                  NEW AND CONTINUING BUSINESS
     It was announced that there have been many big changes.
     First, the 1.6 award goes back to 2011. Over 100 Grievances had been filed by our Local alone. 1.6 was settled nationally with President Lori Ennis working on the arbitration. The National Union will pull clock rings from 2011 through the settlement date with PTFs that did not get 40 hours being brought up to 40. The settlement will be split amongst every PTF in the Nation including those for which no grievance was filed. Local Union Presidents when to President Mark Dimondstein to tell him of Labor Board charges, Input will be taken at the next National Presidents Conference. Sister Lori Ennis estimates that this Local alone is entitled to $2 million based on Grievances filed. She wants the PTFs to get their m0ney. Originally, it was planned to be settled by February.

Lori will let everyone know when she receives more information.

     The PostPlan settlement is slowly trickling down. PTF vacancies are to be filled. PTFs have had to move within installations to different offices. The rollout was at the wrong time – right in the middle of the Christmas period,

    A NTFT job was created with a lunch exceeding one hour. Management has 90 days to change it back to 1 hour. In level 20 and below, management can create split shifts. If anyone affected by PostPlan hasn’t heard by mid-February, they should contact Lori.
     NTFTs have not been being paid for holidays – New Years and probably Martin Luther King’s Day. Mary Tarzia is making adjustments. They are trying to change from 8 paid hours to what the employee would normally have worked. Lori will check the list to make certain that everyone gets paid,
    Part of management’s response to PostPlan is to revert positions. They are killing jobs to save money. In Lancaster, they decided not to fill a NTFT position and they are planning not to replace a pending retirement. Management is being abusive with NTFTs.
     The Maintenance Craft won a big award in July. Employees will get paid at the OT rate for hours that should have been worked that weren’t worked. At the end of the year, they will look at hours and pay for whatever is short.

     In PostPlan offices, they will re-evaluate the offices and have one staffing package for each installation. In the level 4 RMPOs, the PMs will become PTFs or be out of a job. This will mean more career Clerk jobs.

     The “Stop Staples” campaign is continuing. The new problem there is that now a firm with the name “Going Postal” will be setting up shop in Walmart stores. This is a similar arrangement to Staples where Walmart has been declared to be an “approved shipper” and provide Postal retail services. The reason the Postal Service is doing this is because it allows them to take advantage of the unskilled labor that is employed in these stores at rock-bottom wages so they can phase out retail and avoid paying decent wages to our members.

     There are six CPUs in our area. The issue hasn’t gone to arbitration since 2009 or 2010 because both parties run a risk of losing a lot. 

     On the positive side, Postal Banking could help us a great deal.

     Service cuts are continuing. Some truck schedules have been changed. There has been tour compression in some of the plants, although not yet in Buffalo. Jobs have been abolished, more split shifts have been created, and some people have quit.
     Contract negotiations are underway. A “rank and file” committee has been established to advise the negotiators, but no smaller offices are representrd.

     Steward training is scheduled for March. 

      Sister Colleen Giordano was the 50-50 Club winner with $17.00 going to COPA. Brother Tim Goodrich was the winner of the $50.00 gift-card door prize.         
                                                    ADJOURNMENT

     There being no further business to be conducted, the meeting was adjourned at 9:12 PM. The motion to adjourn was made by Brother Ed Puchalski, seconded by Sister Liz Kozina, and passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,
Brian Lewis
Brian Lewis, Secretary
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